Skokie -Washburne PTO March Meeting Minutes

(March 2020 meeting canceled due to COVID-19 school closure)

Attending: N/A (updates submitted via email)
I. Principal Reports  - Betty Weir
a. Celebration of Dance Marathon...thanks to everyone involved, huge success, students had a great time, raised over $42,000- WOW!

b. eLearning- thanks to everyone for their positive attitude and flexibility going into this. Teachers are committed to helping students continue to feel a sense of community during this time. We are proud of the activities and communications teachers have put together for the students! We look forward to learning from our experiences in the coming week.
c. Feedback: Parents- what kind of concerns are you hearing from your kids at home regarding COVID-19? Please keep us in the loop so we can ensure our educators are aware and mindful of student mindsets.
II.  Principal Report - Andrew Fenton/Ben Horwitz
(No update submitted)

III. Central PTO Update – April Potterfield
III. Teacher Appreciation Week was set for first week of May at Skokie and Washburne.  This corresponds with National Teacher Appreciation Week (May 4-8).  
III. Megan and Victoria are working with Hospitality Chairs to get some backup for the hospitality Chairs for planning the week.
III. We might want to think about how to appreciate teachers if we are still homebound then.
IV. Green Team Update - 3/6 Meeting at Greeley
a. Liz Kunkle reports that the District is more and more interested in zero waste events, but sometimes there are items that are forgotten in the planning-- such as who picks up the compost for events that use only compostable materials, etc.
b. 100 Year Celebration was planned as a Zero Waste Event. This is great progress.
c. The goal of the schools and Green Team should eventually be to support hiring of a District Sustainability Coordinator, or a Village Level Coordinator.
d. Much of the time was spent talking about Earth Week and how to help schools implement or design curriculum around Earth Week awareness activities and projects.  Historically each day has had a theme “Walk to School Wednesday” etc.  as recommended by a student on the committee from Skokie.
e. Some conversation about focusing on composting since that seems to be a goal of the district, but operational support is difficult to get in the lunch rooms.
IV. Treasurer Report – Amy Kay
IV. Will pay again on Teacher Wish List items that have been ordered once PTO receives quarterly bill from Amy at District 36
IV. Paypal account is empty and ready for graduation payments
IV. Collective Resources lost a check from May 2019, so a check was reissued for composting for 4/2019
IV. Current budgets and reports for profit and loss and balance sheet (submitted via email)

IV. Working on a budget for the Social Committee/End of Year party for 5,6,7th graders with Chairs and the Social Committee. We have a budget line item " Social Committee/Fundraisers" with a budget of $6500. This has been used to pay for First day of school popsicles (SK) and drinks (CW) so far this year. 
IV. We are also committed to paying some money for the Skokie Jungle Jog, which was not an expenditure that we had listed in this year's budget. (April/Brie: Do we know how much we have committed to this? In April 2019, we paid $5317.75 for the Jungle Jog out of the SW Distributions budget.) Do we want to move our Jungle Jog contributions to the Social Committee/Fundraisers budget, or keep it just first day of school popsicles and the 5,6,7 party?
IV. Amy was able to find the invoices for the last social party that the PTO sponsored, which was "Friday Night Lights" at the Washburne Gym. The committee collected $5/attendee (it seems 79 attended- not sure if it was just CW students invited, or who attended), but they had decorations, prizes, a DJ, candy, water and popcorn- and showed a movie. The expenses were $1530, and they collected $395, for a net amount paid by the PTO of $1135.
IV. Does PTO want to give a budget based on that amount paid back 2 years ago- so perhaps a $1500-$2000 budget, with the rest of the line item budget amount going toward the Jungle Jog? Or do we want to allow that committee the $6300 left in that line item of the Budget to plan the 5,6,7th grade party?

V. Communications Report
V. Dance Marathon - Meg worked with Julie Backer send out emails about Dance Marathon.  We had a few responses with questions about the registration process.  A suggestion for next year would be to have a volunteer point person to answer questions about the event and registration.
V. Graduation - An email requesting baby pictures was sent out a couple of weeks ago.  An email about tickets requests and graduation party is going out today.  The ticket order and party payment form will be live on the website this afternoon. 
V. S/W PTO Exec Board 2020/21 Slate - Slate will be announced via email and website posting the week of March 30 with voting to take place during the annual meeting on April 20.  *We may need to look at our bylaws to determine an adequate remote voting plan should school remain closed.
VI. Co-Chair Report 

a. Kymm has updated sign up genius to reflect changes to form that include deleting room parent volunteers. Those will be sent under separate form once classes announced in fall. We are continuing to edit and make changes and will look to send out end of April/early May. 
b. Skokie-Washburne PTO agreed to keep Sproutsville lunch service for another year.

c. Given current school status, we are putting further review of Teacher Appreciation week on hold. Assuming school in session, teachers will receive meals/snacks at minimum once a day. Any other activities we are reassessing/discussing. We will look to engage administration on what works and what doesn't for teachers once we are back in session. 
d. Reaching out to Katie Tingle to see if she can do a flyer for Grand Receipts or at minimum send out targeted communication for collection once we are back in session. 

